Liverpool Street School

NEWSLETTER NO. 2 OCTOBER 2016



October has arrived and with it comes the cool, crisp mornings. Children have begun to wear gloves and

sweaters in order to stay warm during outside play periods. As the temperature rises throughout the day these layers are often left on the playground; it would help enormously if names were placed on the inside of all clothing garments. Our Lost & Found area is already quite large.

Professional Learning Days

There will be no classes for students on
Thursday, October 6th and
Friday, October 7th as
teachers across the district
will be involved in
professional learning
activities. Schools will also be closed on
Monday, October 10th for Thanksgiving. Classes
will resume on Tuesday, October 11th.

Cross Country



Liverpool Street School has over eighty students participating in Cross Country.

There are two races left; one is this Wednesday, October 5th at New Maryland Elementary School. The final race of the season is being held at Nashwaaksis Middle School. If your child is participating in Cross Country you are required to pick them up at the filed by 2:10 the day of the race.

Coffee House

Mr. Wiggins will be holding a Coffee House on October 13th from 6 – 7:30 pm. This meeting is being held to answer any questions newcomers may have regarding education in Canada. If you have any questions regarding the night's events please feel free to contact Mr. Wiggins at 453-5434 or by e-mail

peter.wiggins@nbed.nb.ca .

Halloween Howl

Our annual Halloween Howl is being held on Friday, October 28th from 5:00 pm – 6:45 pm. This year we are selling wrist bands instead of tickets. One wrist band will gain admittance into all games. Food is the only thing not covered by the wrist bracelets. You can preorder your bracelet by sending the bottom portion of the green form sent home last week to your child's teacher. Please note: Each

bracelet is \$10; however, if you have more than two children any additional bracelets will be \$5. Children 5 and under bracelets are \$5.



If you are able to volunteer some of your time to the Halloween Howl it would be very much appreciated. Please contact Sandi Boles at 453-5434.

Multicultural Night



We will hold our annual Multicultural Night on Thursday, October 27th from 6-8 pm. This is a showcase of culture, traditions and food. If

you would like to set up a booth for this event please contact Mr. Wiggins.

Yoga Night

We will be holding an information session on the Yoga initiative on Thursday, October 6th from 6:30 – 7:30 in Mr. Wiggins' room. If you



are interested in learning more please drop by the school on Thursday night.

Picture Retakes

Picture retakes will take place on Friday, October 28th. If your child was absent on Friday, September 30 OR you would like to have another picture taken, please let your child's



teacher know as soon as possible. You can also write RETAKE across the picture envelope that was sent home on Friday.

Late Arrivals

We have a large number of students who are arriving after the bell rings at 8:15 am. If your child is late on a regular basis we would appreciate you trying to get to school earlier.

The first ten minutes in the morning is used for the class to get organized for the day; when your child arrives late it disrupts the entire class. Thank you so much for helping to make each instructional minute count.

Popcorn Sales

We will be holding two popcorn sales in the month of October.

The first will be held on Thursday,
October 13th and the second will be held on Thursday, October 27th. If your child would like to order popcorn please have the money to the school the day BEFORE the sale; this will ensure we have enough for each students who orders.

Each bag is \$1.

Home & School Meeting

The Home & School will hold their next meeting

on Monday, October 17th. The time of the meeting is scheduled for 5:30 pm in Mr. Wiggins' classroom. New members are ALWAYS welcome.



PSSC

The Parent School Support Committee will meet on Monday, October 17 at 6:15 pm. The members of the 2016-2017committeeare:

Jason Gillis	Chair
Brandon Langille	Parent
Karen MacAlpine	Parent

Mary Whiteside Lantz	Parent
Dale Chisholm	Parent/Home &
	School Rep.
Wendy Fleming	Parent
Diana McCabe	Community Rep.
Tarah Gauvin	Teacher Rep.
Terry Pond	DEC Rep.
Peter Wiggins	Vice Principal
Jennifer Ward	Principal

Safe Schools Week

Safe Schools Week is being held from October 11th to 14th. The school wide activities planned for the week are:

Tuesday, October 11	Announced Fire Drill
Wednesday, October	School Bus Evacuation
12th	& Playground
	Evacuation
Thursday, October 13 th	School Evacuation &
	Unannounced Fire
	Drill
Friday, October 14 th	School Lock Down

^{*}We will also have daily SAFETY announced each morning during the announcements.

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact a member of the administration at 453-5434 or your child's teacher.

Apple Picking

Miss Holland's grade three class and Mr. Wiggins' grade four class will be travelling to Everett's U-Pick on Friday, October 14th to go apple picking. These two classes will also be picking an apple for every Liverpool Street School student!

Dates to Remember

October 5th – Cross Country at New Maryland Elementary School

October 6th & 7th – Professional Learning Days (no classes for students)

October 10th – Thanksgiving Day schools are closed

October 13th – Popcorn Sale

October 13th – Newcomers Coffee House 6:00 – 7:30 pm

October 14th – 3H & 4W Apple Picking

October 17th – Home & School Meeting 5:30 pm

October 17th – PSSC Meeting 6:15 pm

October 27th – Popcorn Sale

October 27th – Multicultural Night 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm

October 28th – Halloween Howl 5:00 – 6:45 pm

October 28th – Picture Retakes